


2023-2024 Nominations for 

EXECUTIVE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

PRESIDENT: 

Sue Pelles, Pelles HVAC 

VICE PRESIDENT: 

John Wilcox, Wilcox Plbg. & Htg. 

TREASURER: 

Chuck Rauch, Valley Heating and A/C 

SECRETARY: 

Dave Williams, A-Air, Inc. 

Officers Elections will be held at our November 9th General Meeting 

What Does a Million Dollar Electrical Cord Look Like? 

The answer is: exactly like your electrical cords, except burnt. Everyday items and equipment 
at your business could cost you millions if they spark a fire due to improper use, lack of 
maintenance, or poor housekeeping practices. In the past several years, we have seen a 
sharp increase in the number of devastating fires among your industry peers. We do not want 
you to experience the same fate. Fortunately, most fires can be prevented - but prevention 
starts with you. As a business owner, you are responsible for all aspects of your company's 
safety. And October is an excellent time to focus on fire hazards as National Fire Prevention 
Week falls October 9-15, 2022. 

Take Action Now 

• Walk through your business and note all the potential sources of fire. Federated
clients can leverage a sample fire hazard checklist to help complete this task.

• Make sure the three elements that make up a fire - fuel, oxygen, heat - are kept
separate at your facility.

• Complete scheduled maintenance on all equipment and machinery per
manufacturer specifications.

• Make sure your facility has adequate electrical wiring and power. Never use
electrical cords as a replacement for permanent wiring.

• Keep your facility clean - clean up any combustible trash, dust, or other materials
from the premises every day.

• Conduct regular fire drills and communicate emergency procedures to employees.

Train employees on the fire hazards at your business and encourage them to report any 
fire concerns. As they are working, employees are the ones best positioned to notice an 
overloaded extension cord or discarded oily rags. They need to know what to look for to 
help curb risks and prevent fire hazards from sparking. 

Call Federated Insurance for more Information. 
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Moonlighting? 
- Federated Insurance 

Question 

We just discovered that one of our full-time employees is working a second 
job at another company. Are we allowed to prohibit our employees from 
"moonlighting"? We are afraid this employee's other job will interfere with his 
ability to adequately perform his position at our company. 

Answer 

Implementing a broad policy prohibiting all outside employment, or otherwise seeking to 
limit what employees do outside their scheduled work hours, is generally not a best 
practice. Most additional employment is lawful conduct that presumably would occur 
during non-working hours away from the employer's premises. A policy or practice that 
seeks to prohibit outside employment can lead to resentment among current employees 
(who may, for financial reasons, need additional income) and create a disincentive for 
employees to be honest with their employers-in other words, employees may still take 
but not disclose secondary employment. Furthermore, in addition to the federal National 
Labor Relations Act (NLRA), which protects union and non-union employee rights, some 
states provide employees with protections under lawful off-duty conduct laws. Blanket 
employer policies that prohibit moonlighting may violate the NLRA and/or state law. 

Employers who want to prohibit moonlighting by employees should outline specific 
business-related concerns for doing so. Employers can generally implement conflict of 
interest policies, which may be enforceable if they seek to prevent an employee from 
taking a second job that actually and directly conflicts with the employer's essential 
business-related interests. Of course, a determination as to whether a second job 
conflicts with the employer's essential business-related interests should be made 
cautiously and on the basis of reasonable and reliable information. Given the legal 
complexities, an employer should consult with legal counsel before implementing any 
moonlighting policy. 

That said, an employer can generally require that employees maintain the confidentiality 
of proprietary information and not use company resources and time for work on matters 
that are not company related. Also, an employer should require that any employees who 
take second jobs satisfactorily perform the duties for the employer when they are at work. 
In general, an employee who is unable to perform job duties or meet scheduling 
obligations because he or she has another job can be disciplined or terminated. If an 
employee is not meeting expectations due to secondary employment, the employer 
should address this issue from an objective performance management standpoint and in 
a manner consistent with company policy and practice. 

The Question of the Month is provided by Enquiror/1), a company wholly independent from Federated Insurance. 
Federated provides its clients access to this information through the Federated Employment Practices Network with 
the understanding that neither Federated nor its employees provide legal or employment advice. As such, Federated 
does not warrant the accuracy, adequacy, or completeness of the information herein. This information may be 
subject to restrictions and regulation in your state. Consult with your own qualified legal counsel regarding your 
specif,c facts and circumstances. 
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